HELENA BICYCLE CLUB
FEBUARY 6TH, 2023 MEETING

ATTENDEE’S – Dan Dodds, President; Dave & Jan Campana – Treasurer; Julie McKenna, Secretary; Ellen Dodds; Janet Tatz
The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m.  President Dan Dodds started the meeting and discussed the election of Officers for HBC for 2023.  Dan stated he is willing to stay on as the President.  He stated he had spoken with Kelly Flaherty-Settle, and has volunteered to be the Vice President.  Julie Mckenna has volunteered to be Secretary.  Board members will be Jan Campana and Gretchen Krum.
Ellen nominated the above mentioned Officers and Jan seconded the motion.  All voted yes.
Dan then spoke about the upcoming summer season and plans for HBC rides.  Suggestions for the York Ride (which was cancelled last due to rain), and the 4th of July ride to Boulder for Ice Cream (had a good turnout however no food establishments were open) 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We also discussed the Coure’de Alene ride. Dave C said he would do the planning for this ride.  
The Ride to Avon didn’t pan out in 2022.   The Tuesday and Thursday weekly evening rides started out with riders but then the attendance dropped off.  It was suggested we do rides again this year.  Dan said he would try to get the weekly rides started in mid-May this year depending on weather. 
 Jan C suggested we also have a more mellow morning ride during the week.  This could possibly have a start location of Legal Tender in the Clancy area and ride the frontage road to Jefferson City.   She also suggested rides that we could have car pools and drive to out of town locations to do a ride & lunch.   Places like Great Falls, Rocker to Ramsey, Three Forks Head Waters Park and Elk Park Frontage road. 
Dan also brought up the HBC Facebook page.  A question about if this is tied to the HBC email address was discussed.  Dave C said he will try to see if he can get control of the email address and FB page.  Dan said he is having issues with sending HBC emails to members. 
Dan also reminded the attending folks that the club has left over swag short sleeved shirts and bottles if anyone wanted any.  
The next meeting will be April 4th, at 6 pm. At Muni’s (by the golf course) 

